



Mullion Parish Council Meeting held on Tuesday 18 April 2023 at 7.15pm in The Centenary Room, Methodist Chapel, Churchtown, Mullion


Councillors Present
[bookmark: _Hlk125451775]		
A Gilbert 				Mrs L Skeites
L Higgins				Mrs K Wilson (Chair	)
M Rowse					
		
					
Cornwall Councillor Anthony Soady and one member of the public attended the meeting. 


The Chair opened the meeting, advised of the fire procedures and welcomed everyone. 


1. 	Public Session

A member of the public asked about the roadside hedge of the park being cut back.  The Clerk had asked for this to be done, but due to nesting birds, this was now not possible for a few months.

2.	Absence

Councillors J Pascoe and R Willey had submitted their apologies for absence.  Ms D Durham and Mrs D Owens had submitted their resignations following the previous meeting.  The three vacancies would be advertised immediately and it was hoped that new Councillors could be co-opted at the May meeting.

3.	Minutes

It was proposed by Councillor A Gilbert, seconded by Councillor M Rowse and RESOLVED that the minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on Tuesday 21 March 2023 be approved as a true record and were duly signed by the Chairperson.

4.	Declarations of Interest

None.

5.	Planning

Following consideration by the Councillors of the Planning Applications received from Cornwall Council, the following decisions were made:

PA23/01855 – Polurrian Hotel – Demolition of defective retaining structure and bin store.  Construction of new garage and bin store

No comments had been submitted online.

It was proposed by Councillor R Willey, seconded by Councillor J Pascoe and RESOLVED to support the planning application.

A pre-app had been received for the erection of a dwelling adjacent to Vounder Farmhouse.  Concern was raised by Councillors about the location of the site.  The access to the dwelling would be on a difficult and busy corner of Meaver Road, directly opposite the access to the secondary school.  It was also felt that building in an open field was contrary to the Local Plan and that a precedent would be set for all of the green field to be built on.

The following decisions were decided by the Local Planning Authority:-

PA23/01154 - 8 Laflouder Fields - Proposed extension and alterations – Approved

PA23/01152 - St Meriadoc, 57 Laflouder Fields - Proposed Loft Conversion, Extensions and Internal Alterations - Approved

6.	Report from Cornwall Councillor Anthony Soady 

Cornwall Councillor A Soady advised the meeting that Cornwall Council would not be pursuing the election of a Mayor for Cornwall to attract more funding from Central Government.  Mebyon Kernow had raised the suggestion of a Cornish Assembly but the motion had not been carried.

Helston Police Station would once again be home to Police Officers and would be deploying teams from Helston.  It was thought that six police cars would be based at the station.

The neighbouring Cornwall Councillor, Guy Foreman, had raised concerns over the accidents involving RNAS Culdrose vehicles on the A3083.  He hadn’t received much of a response.  The Clerk and Chairman would raise the same concerns when they visited the base next week.

7.	Chairman and Clerks Comments 

None.

8.	Public Rights of Way

The first cut of the footpaths were due this month.

Weed killing around the village would be undertaken by the Contractors again due to the equipment failing the first time.

9.	Public Open Spaces 

Councillors A Gilbert and J Pascoe were yet to visit the CCTV hut.  The RoSPA report for the park was expected in the next few weeks.

The Cemetery Lane leading from Lender Lane needed to be monitored as some of the hedging stones were falling out again.



10.	Highways 

None.

11.	To receive any LGA 1972 Section 137 Requests for funding	

None.

12.	Finance and Accounts

It was proposed by Councillor M Rowse, seconded by Councillor A Gilbert and RESOLVED to confirm the accounts and to pay the invoices.  The Clerk was attempting to set up online banking, which was proving very difficult.

13.	Other correspondence received

 A Volunteers Fair would be held in the Methodist Church on Monday 8 May 2023 from 12-4pm.  The Parish Council would have a table to advertise the Parish Council and the vacancies.  Councillor M Rowse and the Chairman would do a couple of hours each and the Clerk would produce an information sheet.

14.	Planning Enforcement

None.



The Chairman closed the meeting at 7.55pm.

	


Signed: ……………………………………..		Dated: ……………………..
		Chairman
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